Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Minutes October 13, 2015

- > Members Present: George Tuthill, Michael Broome and Robert Piehler
- The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- Meeting minutes from September 29, 2015 were approved.
- Items Reviewed and Signed
 - Land Use Change Tax: William Counter, Map 408 Lot 21-3
 - Healthtrust: COBRA Administrative Services Agreement
 - Healthtrust: Retiree Billing Administrative Services Agreement
- Appointments/Department Heads
 - Alexandria Recreation Advisory Council
 - Sue Cheney was present to provide an update on the services provided by the Alexandria Recreation Advisory Council and the expansion of program offerings at the Alexandria Village School.
 - Jeff Cantara, Road Agent
 - Mr. Cantara provided an update on highway department projects in progress, including fall grading, vehicle preparation for winter, gates on Bog Road and Cole Hill Road bridge work.
 - There was discussion regarding David Blais working part-time for the highway department for the winter.
- Business
 - O After discussion, the Selectmen made the decision to reclassify Deborah Bones property to a one family residential instead of a two family residential.
 - The Selectmen requested that copies of the Master Plan survey results be obtained from the Planning Board.

At 6:25 Mr. Tuthill made a motion to go into nonpublic session; Mr. Broome seconded; all aye. Nonpublic session held per NH RSA 91-A:3, II(c) "Matters which, if discussed in public would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of this board, unless such person requests an open meeting..."

The nonpublic meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm; there was no additional discussion in public session.

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant

Alexandria Village School

The Alexandria Recreational Advisory Council is currently in it's 8th year of using the Alexandria Village School. We are incredibly greatful to the Town of Alexandria for providing us with the opportunity to use the Alexandria Village School to provide care and educational opportunities for the children and families of Alexandria. We are excited to be announcing an expansion of our program that will include both day and evening offerings of programs and events that will further meet the needs of area families. We plan to have weekly evening programs featuring local individuals who are offering their skills and expertise free of charge. These programs include: Budgeting and Basic Household Economics; Healthly Cooking for Less; Local Farm to Table Meals; Simple Music Instruction and Sing Along; Free Med Checks; Canning and Freezing; and Mom and Me Play Time on Wednesday mornings.

As a member of our community, we at ARAC, have always been responsive to the varied needs or our neighbors. Our increased programming and expansion of our services is a reflection of those needs. As we strive to be of service and support to the entire community, we continue to welcome input from all. We are launching a Facebook page this month and are looking forward to a robust response to our upcoming survey asking community members what they would most like to see happen at AVS.

We are really excited about this new phase of our program and as always we are thankful to our loyal volunteers and community members who have supported us over the years.

Sincerely, Lorraine Jones, Director